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Manager’s Letter
Hello everyone,

Well it is that time of the year again when everyone running around like the shops are going to run out of provisions! Yes, Christmas!  It really does seem like two minutes since the last one but we have been so busy in the Society this year that that time has whizzed by!
We know that not everyone has family around at this time so please remember that we are open and continuing activities until Wednesday 18th December so please join us if you would like some company in the weeks running up to Christmas.

This year we will be closed from the morning of Friday 20th December until Monday 6th January to let the staff team get a good rest so we are ready and in full throttle for another year of activities, events, outings and fun in 2020!  I’m sure some of you will also be glad of a rest from us!

This FOCUS has some useful information on keeping warm, dealing with the dreaded lurgy, company for Christmas Day and some of Jen’s jokes to keep the spirits up!

We were delighted to get the final amount raised from the Kiltwalk – a massive £3282.30!!!! More about that later in the Focus but needless to say a huge thanks to everyone. 
We have the Christmas Show here on the 9th December so if you haven’t already booked in to the audience please give us a ring on 227101 to let us know if you would like to come along, just so we have enough refreshments!! Tickets are only £5 for a guaranteed fantastic afternoon of entertainment!

For those of you that come in to the Society and in particular get transport, you will notice a new but familiar face!  We are very pleased to welcome back our old volunteer Kenny as our new driver and general assistant! Kenny will be working Wednesday, Thursday and Fridays and has some very corny jokes to share!

The Christmas Hamper raffles tickets are now available and are priced at £2 per ticket, available at reception. At the time of writing this letter the hampers were already overflowing, so if you want to try your luck and support the Society at the same time, remember to get your ticket! Good luck!

I would just like to take this opportunity to say a massive thanks to the fantastic team we have here in the Society, everyone works so hard to ensure that you, our Members, get the best service we can offer you.

Thank you too to all the Members for your continued support, it is very much appreciated.

I wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Prosperous New Year – and remember to wrap up warm when it gets really cold!

Best wishes

Alison 
Kiltwalk 2019

We are absolutely delighted to report that the final amount raised from our staff & Members walking the Wee Wander was an amazing £3,282.30!! 

Thank you to the Hunter Foundation for topping up the amount we raised by a massive 40%!

Thanks to everyone for their generosity and to all our walkers!

Are you alone for Christmas?
Dundee Community United Trust and volunteers are once again hosting a free Christmas Day Dinner in Tannadice from 10 - 3pm for people who would otherwise spend it alone.  
This event was a great success last year and we would encourage everyone to share this information with your friends to ensure that those who need or wish the support or company can benefit from it and a hot cooked meal.  If you know of anyone that this may apply to, please share this invite with them. 
Places can be booked by contacting Michael direct on 01382 833166 or 07943887419 
Keeping warm this winter

Be prepared – The Met Office provides weather forecasts on radio and TV, so listen in to these bulletins regularly to keep up to date with the weather.

Protect your health in the cold – 
If you start to feel unwell, even if it’s a cough or cold, don’t wait until it gets more serious, seek advice from your pharmacist.

· Get your flu jab

· Wear several layers of clothing rather than one chunky layer 

· Use a hot water bottle or electric blanket to keep warm in bed but don’t use both at the same time

· Have a least one hot meal a day, eating regularly help keeps you warm and make sure you have hot drinks regularly

· Try not to sit still for more than an hour or so indoors, get up and stretch your legs

· Wrap a scarf loosely around your mouth when outdoors, add a hat and wear shoes with a good grip.  If you have heart or respiratory problems, stay indoors during very cold weather.

How to keep your home warm –
· Heat your home to at least 18C
· Keep your bedroom at 18C all night if you can and keep the bedroom window shut
· During the day you may prefer your living room to be slightly warmer than 18C
· Draw curtains at dusk and keep doors closed to block out draughts
· Get your heating system checked regularly by a qualified professional

*Courtesy of NHS UK
Dundee Blind Society Presents A Christmas Wonderland! 
Our Social Activities team have been very busy organising the Christmas Show which will take place on 9th December from 12.30pm!

The Line Dancers have been practicing for months (which also means we have been listening to Christmas music for months!) and Ainslay has created a choir, who now sound like the angels! We also have a magician, soloists and we are delighted that Fee Finlayson will be joining us again as the compere!

We hope you can join in the fun and come along, you are more than welcome!  Entry is £5 and that includes a festive spread of turkey sandwiches and mince pies washed down by refreshments. The fun starts at 12.30pm on Monday 9th December – please let us know if you’re coming so we have enough sandwiches!
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Remember our Resource Room!

With Christmas fast approaching we would like to remind our Members that we have a very well stocked Resource Room with useful aids, you can find amongst other things; 

· Magnifiers
· Liquid Level Indicators
· Talking Clocks & Watches
· Large Print Calendars
· Large Print Crossword & Suduko Books

We want to help our Members to be as independent as possible and we can help them achieve this with the help of the correct aid. If the member wishes, we can go out to the Member’s home and help them decide what aid would be best for them and we will make sure they are safe and confident using the aid. 
We also have electronic magnifiers and CCTVs that our Members can try before they commit to buying. 
Our staff can help with watches, batteries and 
bulbs for magnifiers etc.
Please feel free to pop in and have a look around!
Stay home with sickness bug, advises NHS

Local health services are asking you to stay at home if you’re suffering with sickness and diarrhoea to avoid spreading the infection to others.

As the virus is highly contagious, temporary visitor restrictions have been put in place, with people urged to stay away unless their visit is absolutely essential 

“Diarrhoea and vomiting can be widespread in the community among all ages and the most effective way to prevent spread among people to stay at home for at least 48 hr period and keep hydrated

This Ruling also applies to the result of norovirus – known as the winter vomiting bug 

“Norovirus is a virulent bug that can remain active on hard surfaces for days, so it can easily re-infect people. Disinfection of surfaces that have come into contact with the virus is really important and a bleach-based solution is most effective at destroying it. Washing your hands thoroughly and often with soap and water is best as most alcohol gels do not kill the virus.

“If you are unfortunate enough to contract norovirus, please stay at home while symptoms persist, and for at least 48 hours after they have subsided. However, if you’re intending to visit any health setting, such as a hospital, care home or GP surgery, please wait at least 72 hours because the virus can be more serious in those who are already ill."

NHS said: “Most people can manage their symptoms at home without any medical intervention, but if symptoms persist for more than few days, please do contact your GP for advice. 
Hygiene tips

· Wash your hands with soap and water thoroughly and frequently, particularly after all episodes of diarrhoea and vomiting and before eating food.

· Disinfect immediately any hard surfaces that you’ve touched.

· Do not share towels or flannels which, along with bedding, should be washed at temperatures of 60 degrees.

· The virus is highly contagious and can survive for several days on surfaces or objects touched by an infected person, so these measures will reduce the risk of spreading it to others.
· [image: image4.png]Macular Sog?ety

Support throughout
central vision loss




· 
Do you need help with the bit in the middle!

· Dundee Supporters Group meets in Dundee Blind & Partially Sighted Society on the last Monday of every month from 1.30pm – 3.00pm.

· Please feel free to come along and join the group.
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Funny Christmas Poems

Snowball


I made myself a snowball,
As perfect as could be,
I thought I’d keep it as a pet,
And let it sleep with me.

I made it some pyjamas,
And a pillow for its head,
Then last night it ran away,
But first - it wet the bed!

Once There Was a Snowman
Once there was a snowman,
Who stood outside the door,
He wished that he could come inside,
And run about the floor.
He wished that he could warm himself,
Beside the fire, so red,
He wished that he could climb
Upon the big white bed.

So he called to the North Wind,
“Come and help me, pray,
For I’m completely frozen,
Standing here all day.”
So the North Wind came along,
And blew him in the door,
And now there nothing left,
But a puddle on the floor!
Here are some Christmas Jokes to keep you laughing until the New Year:
What does Santa Suffer from if he gets stuck in a chimney?     Claus-trophobia
What happened to the man who stole an Advent Calendar?     He got 25 days
What do Santa’s little helpers learn at school?  The Elf-abet
What did Santa do when he went Speed dating? He pulled a Cracker
Why was the Turkey in a pop group?  Because he was the only one with the drumsticks
What do you get when you cross a snowman with a Vampire?    Frostbite
Why don’t you ever see Santa in Hospital?   Because he has private elf care
Why are Christmas trees so bad at Sewing?  They always drop their needles
How did Mary and Joseph know Jesus’ weight when he was born?  They had a weigh in a manager
What does Santa do when his elves misbehave? He gives them the sack

 
	Activity Timetable 2019


Transport costs £2 each way

	Monday 

	Funday Monday

Activities Groups 
	Transport Available
	10am
	(
	3pm

	
	Various costs dependant on activity


Please refer to the “What’s On” Sheets for details of the activities


	
	
	

	

	Tuesday

	Line Dancing
	Transport Available
£4 inc lunch


	11:30pm
	(
	1:15pm

	Bingo
	Transport Available

£3 per card 

(24 games)
	1:30pm
	(
	3:15pm

	

	Wednesday

	Reminiscence Group
	No Transport
	10:30am 
	(
	12 noon

	
	£1.00 for tea/coffee
	
	
	

	Lunch Club
	Transport Available
	12 noon
	(
	1:30pm

	
	
	
	
	

	
	£6 for 2 course lunch + tea/coffee
	
	
	

	Games  & Choir Afternoon 
	Transport Home
	1:30pm
	(
	3:00pm

	
	£2.00 for Tea & Cake
	
	
	

	Thursday

	Armchair Aerobics & Light Lunch
	Transport Available 
£4.00 inc lunch
	11.30am
	(
	12.30pm

	Bingo
	Transport Available
	1:30pm
	(
	3:15pm

	
	£3 per card 

(24 games)
	
	
	

	

	Friday

	Zumbop & Light Lunch
	Transport Available 
£4.00 inc lunch
	11.30am
	(
	12.30pm

	Tea and Chat with live music on the last Friday of every month
	Transport Available
	1.00pm
	(
	2.30pm

	
	£3.00 for Tea & Pie
	
	
	

	

	Transport costs

	0 - 1 Mile 
	£1 each way

	1 - 2 Miles
	£2 each way

	2 - 5 Miles
	£3 each way

	5 - 6 Miles
	£4 each way


Due to petrol costs and transport timings, we are currently unable to offer transport to members who live out-with a 6 mile radius of the Society.

We hope there will be something of interest to you and look forward to welcoming you to the Society.

For further detail about any of the activities, please contact our Social Activities Co-Ordinator Tracey on 01382 227101
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Puzzle Time

SuDoku – Each Horizontal /Vertical line must contain one and only one of each digit 1-9
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Crossword time!
Clues Across

3 – Find out (9) 
8 – Strongbox (4)
9 – Gash, Slit (8)
10 – Joined Together (6)
13 – In Existence (5)
14 – Suspend (7)
15 – Contend (3)

16 – Overcome (7)
17 – Feeling of Anxiety (5)

21 – Cheap Hotel (6)

22 – Envy (8)
23 – Coin Aperture (4)
24 – Naval Flag (4, 5)
Clues Down

1 – Pledge (9)

2 – Operating with the least waste of effort (9)

4 – Derogatory, Nasty (5) 

5 – Leave out (7)
6 – Exam (4)

7 – TV Show Pop…. (4)

11 – Revolving Gate (9)

12 – Immunise (9)
14 – Song, Melody (3)

15 – Go to an Unknown Place (7)

18 – Aromatic Herb (5)

19 – Satan’s Domain (4)

20 – Blue-Black Fruit (4)

Pairs & Twos

Arms

 Earplugs
    Legs

     Book-ends

Ears
    
 Shoes           Briefs
     Elbows


Skates   Feet
 


Knees        Chopsticks Wings
 Trousers

Curtains
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Puzzle Time Solutions
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Bottom of Form

Winter Holidays 

Please note:

This Society will be closed from 10am on Friday 20th December and will reopen at 8.30am, Monday 6th January when all activities will resume.
If you have an emergency when the Society is closed:

Contact:   


721455 (NESS)
438300 (Social Work Department)

307964 (Out Of Hours Team- only 
contactable evenings and public
holidays)
“A very Merry Christmas to one and all from everyone at the Society”
Please join us on easyfundraising.org.uk. �Just visit: www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/dundeebpss








Whatever you buy, raise free donations for Dundee Blind & Partially Sighted Society when you shop online this Christmas.














Merry Christmas & �A Happy 2020!!��





2019 Highlights


The Society has Talent


Psychic Night


The Film (Judy)


Hydrotherapy Swimming


Putting at Kingennie


Ladyboys of Bangkok


KILTWALK 2019 fundraising walk


Oor Wullie


Theatre Outing


Monthly Raffles











Number 


of Visitors


9464


�Numbers attending activities


7476





Road Trips 


Perth Races 


Forth Cruise


Glamis Castle


Scone Palace





Social Events 





Afternoon Teas


Theatre Trips


Film & Lunch days


Outside Tea Dances�





Lunch Club Favourites!!  �Steak pie! Fish & Chips! 


Roast Dinners! Yummy Baguettes�And the most amazing Puddings 





This year has been full of social activities and events – here are a few! 





DBPSS Year in Review!
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